Hello Parents! 
     I hope this newsletter reaches you doing well during this season of forms, registrations, renewed sports schedules, and all that comes along with students heading back to school. Stacy and I are praying for your family during this season, that God may grant you peace and patience. 
     It's been an awesome summer, and August 28th was the official start to the new year for Wednesday night Youth Group and CIA.  I am really excited for all of the amazing things this new year has in store! 
     If you are looking for a way to get plugged in at Union Cross Baptist Church, we are in need of workers for the nursery, Wee Church and Children's Church on Sunday mornings.  Let me know if you are willing to help.  

Andy

“Every good and perfect gift is from above, coming down from the Father of the heavenly lights, who does not change like shifting shadows.” - James 1:17 (NIV)

New Addresses

 Kern, Kyle, Port Hueneme CBC Base, 480 Wast Road, Building 1184C, Port Hueneme, CA 93043
Katherine Weavil, Room #910 C/D, 1023 Francis St. Knoxville, TN 37916
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Church Picnic 
Sunday, September 15th 

5:00 PM

We will be having our Annual Church Picnic at Triad Park Shelter 1 in Colfax.  We plan on eating at 5 PM.  The church will be providing hotdogs and buns.  Everyone else can bring side dishes, drinks and fixings.  Come out and join us for a wonderful time of food and fellowship.

There are so many good things happening at Union Cross Baptist Church that everyone should hear about them.  Here is a little list to get excited about.  

· On August 18th a pool party was planned to bring teens, children, and parents together.  It was great with nearly 50 people attending!  What awesome support and fellowship.  

· At that event was a mother and her son who saw this activity promoted on Facebook and came to join in.  Great!  That could be the first step to seeing more of them.

· The food drive at Union Cross Food Lion was more successful than just bringing food to the hungry because they invited a lady to church.  Guess what?  She came to church and shared that she was invited by those collecting food outside of Food Lion.  This visitor was befriended by one of our members who was busy filling her in on the ministries of the church and inviting her to be a part.

· The baptism committee is being kept busy, it seems we are regularly filling the baptismal tub and making new disciples.  Many churches have a dry tub for years we are ultra-blessed as we seek to fulfill the Great Commission.

· Sunday School rooms are bustling with activity every Sunday, we laugh, learn, eat, pray, grow closer together, and share our struggles. We experience that we are surrounded by people who really care.  If you are not attending a Sunday School class start this Sunday, you will be glad you did. 

· The new church bus has hauled campers to South Carolina, been filled with teens, and taken our ladies to Ft. Caswell!  What a great new ministry. 
If you have some good news pass it on and encourage others!  
Peace, Kent

The Senior Moments Group will be having their monthly covered dish luncheon on Thursday, the 19th starting at 11am.  Come join us for great food and fellowship!
Nursery Schedule
	September 1,  (Sun)
	Marianne & CC Casas AM

	September 4,  (Wed)
	Alice Striplin  PM

	September 8,  (Sun)
	 Kathy Idol & Alice Striplin  AM

	September 11,  (Wed)
	Julie Striplin  PM

	September 15,  (Sun)
	 Susan Hilton & Carlene Compton  AM

	September 18,  (Wed)
	                            Nancy Clodfelter  PM

	September 22,  (Sun)
	                 Tina & Crista Church  AM

	September 25, (Wed)
	                                         Brenda Grose  PM

	September 29,  (Sun)
	Ann & Lisa Canada  PM


Children’s Church & Wee Church Schedule

	September 1,  (Children’s)
	Megan Coleman & Brittney Lewallen

	September 1,  (Wee)
	Emma & Chris Lawrence 

	September 8,  (Children’s)
	Melissa Little & Carole Blakley                     

	September 8,  (Wee)
	Julie Striplin & Need Volunteer

	September 15, (Children’s)
	Susan Kramer & Daughters

	September 15,  (Wee)
	Jane & Jill Sutphin

	September 22,  (Children’s)
	Stacy & Morgan Bowlin

	September 22,   (Wee)
	Robin French & Need Volunteer

	September 29,  (Children’s)
	Need Two Volunteers

	September 29,   (Wee)
	Krisi Kern & Need Volunteer
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AUGUST ACTIVITIES: 

· WOM met with the Baptist Men at the Olympic Restaurant on August 6th.
· Deliveries to both Hospice Homes were made and the next Hospice Ministry emphasis Sunday is scheduled for September 8th.    

· Inward Meals were prepared and delivered to 5 people on August 2nd  and to 11 people on August 24th.
·  As approved by WOM ladies attending the August meeting, we sent a $500 check from WOM funds to the Baptist Children’s Home in Thomasville to sponsor a child for all back to school needs including clothing.  

· WOM members donated hygiene items for the Fair Ministry.                   
· Sponsored collection of back to school items for UCES and GHS – inventory of these items will be done at the September meeting and final count furnished in the October newsletter.
· On August 24th, 5 WOM ladies met at the church to cook a meal for the HP Hospice Home families and staff.  Although there were very few patients that Saturday, we were blessed by our endeavor and those staff and family members that joined us for a meal were very appreciative.

· A total of 22 new blankets have been purchased to be given to families that receive toys at the December Community Toy Store in Kernersville sponsored by local Baptist churches.

SEPTEMBER EVENTS:

At our September 4th meeting we will have our regular meeting agenda then proceed with our plans to separate and count the donated back-to-school items and to assemble the hygiene bags for the Fair Ministry.  We will also be discussing other upcoming mission projects.   All ladies are welcome to join us.  
As we begin a new church year, may we all come together and make a commitment to be the best we can be to serve God and our fellowmen as UNION CROSS REACHES OUT TO SHOW HIS LOVE.
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